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Thank you for the opportunity to offer comments on House Bill 2159 regarding physical 
therapy.  The Kansas Orthopaedic Society is opposed to physical therapists initiating treatment on 
individuals without a physician referral beyond the parameters currently in place. 

The Kansas Orthopaedic Society was involved along with KMS and the Kansas Physical 
Therapy Association in discussions that brought Kansas the current law regarding the limited direct 
access enjoyed by physical therapists.  The current law was the product of careful thought and 
deliberation between the parties and maintains the continuity of care with a patients physician with 
appropriate limitations. 

Our surgeons work closely with physical therapists on a regular basis and the public benefits from 
that professional collaboration as it currently exists with a physician providing diagnosis and 
continuity in patient care throughout the treatment.  To depart so radically from current law and 
practice, suddenly allowing a physical therapist to diagnose and initiate treatment without the 
involvement and supervision of a physician, is major departure from the well established and safe 
model of health care delivery Kansans currently benefit from.   
 
The role of the physician, especially his/her familiarity with all of the patient’s medical conditions, is 
critical to the continuity of care and ensuring that the total patient is carefully evaluated in developing 
any course of treatment, including physical therapy.  Patients may have a broad range of medical 
conditions that present with similar symptoms.  These spectra of conditions must be considered to 
arrive at a medical diagnosis and before commencing any treatment, including physical therapy. 
These conditions must be weighed and evaluated by a physician, as only physicians have the training 
to consider the patient’s broad range of medical diagnoses and care needs, which oftentimes include 
conditions or treatments not within the scope of a physical therapist’s education and training 
 
We do not support House Bill 2159 and do not believe there is any compelling reason to give 
physical therapists such unbridled access to the public needing medical care, without the involvement 
of a physician with the appropriate training and education to consider all medical needs of the 
patient.   
 
I would be happy to answer any questions the committee may have.   
 

 


